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BIRKLANDS PRIMARY SCHOOL INTERIM EXECUTIVE BOARD
Spring Term 2016 Meeting

Wednesday 10th February 2016 at 3.30 pm at Meden School
Minutes
	Attendance:
	
	Apologies

	Parent Governor
	Mr N Savage (Chair)
	A

	Trust Governor
	Mr T Gibbon 
	

	Trust Governor
	Mr M Harnan
	A

	Birklands Head of School
	Mr N Copestake
	

	Birklands Executive Headteacher
	Ms H Duffy
	

	In attendance:
	

	Clerk
	Mrs S Edyvean

	Item
	Subject

	1.
	Apologies:  Mr Harnan, Mr Savage (work commitments)
The Governors noted that the meeting was quorate and resolved to consent to the absences.
Mr Gibbon agreed to chair the meeting.



	2.
	Declarations of Interest: There were no new declarations of interest.

	3.
	Membership issues: 
Membership List (pre-circulated):

 The HoS advised that possible governors had been identified and were being encouraged.  Progress was hoped for at the forthcoming Parent Forum.  The governors discussed one or two individuals who would be approached.  The clerk advised that a community governor could also be co-opted but that it was important to appoint two parent governors.


	4.
	Previous Meetings:  (Governors’ meeting 30th  Sept 2015)
Minutes:  The governors resolved to approve the minutes for signature by chair.

Matters arising:

EAL Policy (adapted for the academy by the Head of School); The HoS presented the completed policy which had been modified to the context of the school.  The Governors resolved to approve the finalised policy.


	5.
	Admissions:  NB new date for determination of Admissions Arrangement is 28th February.
The governors resolved to determine the admissions arrangements for Sept 2017.  There were no changes to the oversubscription criteria and the PAN was to remain at 45.


	6.
	Governor Training & Development: 
Self Evaluation Exercise:  The governors noted that it is a DfE/Ofsted New Framework Requirement, against which schools will be inspected, that those with leadership and management responsibilities (including governors) have good skills and knowledge for their role, fulfil their responsibilities effectively and actively promote the well-being of pupils.  



	7.
	Governors’ Links:

Visits to School: matters arising from previously circulated reports.
Mr Savage had visited to inspect the SCR and to visit H&S; Mr Gibbon had conducted 3 visits and had submitted his reports.  Mr Savage planned a visit to the school including lunch.  The HoS confirmed that the visits were recorded in a log and reports held on file for inspection.



	8.
	Constitutional & Legislative matters:

Safeguarding Compliance Check List:  The EHT confirmed that the completed updated checklist had been signed and returned to the LA on 15 December 2015.


	9.
	Performance Management of Birklands Teaching Staff (HoS/EHT)

The EHT reported that all teachers had been through their PM cycle and interim reviews would be conducted after half-term.  Examples were tabled for inspection by governors at a later date.  Mr Gibbon undertook to scrutinise the examples.



	10.
	Head of School’s Report (HoS)
The HoS presented his pre-circulated report, highlighting the following:

School roll:  the numbers were approximately back to previous levels.

Attendance:  the HoS highlighted figures and reported a sustained 96%, improved from 92% previously.  The HoS and EHT detailed measures and strategies that they had employed to improve attendance.  One fixed penalty fine had been issued.  The HoS reported on the process. Mr Gibbon commended the persistence of the school’s approach to conducting visits and other ways of raising attendance.  The EHT reported that they had consulted Ms T Lawrence, Meden attendance officer, who had been very helpful and supportive; Ms Lawrence was very experienced in this field.  Mr Gibbon suggested another member of Meden staff who could possibly support the work with extra hours.  Further instances of persistent absence in Y3 and Y4 were discussed and the EHT reported progress in contact with home.  In response to a question the EHT advised that rewards were issued in the form of ‘treats’ such as extra playtime for the children to encourage good attendance.  It was agreed that this was well received and ideas were shared.  The HoS reported that the number of classes with 100% was increasing and the children were becoming more involved with the process.  Non-uniform privileges on Fridays was agreed to be a successful reward.
The HoS shared the AWL analysis for the children and described issues with reporting for Year 1.  The EHT described the points system in the context of the different levels.  The HoS commented that the picture was clearer from Y2 upwards and noted that loss of learning incidence further up the school years had been shown up by the analysis. 

In response to a question about Y2 SEN students, the EHT described the move from one reporting system to another which gave an optimistic picture.  The EHT added that one to one tuition was also applied on a targeted basis.  Mr Gibbon had visited the school to look at achievement and assessment.  The EHT described the Y2 cohort’s turbulence in teaching and learning resulting from staffing instability.  There were gaps in learning which were being revealed to the teacher.  The EHT described intervention and in response to a question gave the view that the cohort might not return to the expected level by the end of the year but significant progress would be made and the children would access the Year 2 curriculum although possibly not to the expected national standard.  The governors noted good progress at Y3 and Y4 but the EHT reported that the children were 2 terms behind in attainment levels.  In response to a question the EHT advised the qualification levels of the Y3 and Y4 teachers, who were demonstrating good progress. Y5 good progress had been due to much intervention and TA work.  The HoS voiced the intention to commence intervention directly after SATS.  
The EHT reported that the school had conducted a sample Y6 test and results appeared positive.  The school target was 82% best case; worst case 72%.  She described intervention to address significant gaps in learning from Year 1.

Mr Gibbon asked for clarification of baseline Levels in Y6 and the EHT advised that several children under CAMHS had come to light and were now counted in the SEN figures.

Reception:  The HoS highlighted areas of learning in the analysis and advised the school target was to achieve Level 3 for 8 children so as to create opportunities for them.  No child at Birklands had yet ever exceeded their learning goals and the school wished to address the situation.  The governors agreed that the improved figures were the result of good teaching.  The HoS advised that the school was now aware of vulnerable learners and their circumstances.  The cohort was mostly viewed positively and demonstrated good fundamental skills.  The EHT described an incidence of behavioural issues and the expected outcome.  The HoS commented that in the meantime the school would exercise appropriate behaviour management to the best of its powers.  

The governors discussed the school’s use of exclusion and the possibilities of alternative provision and scrutinised the HoS’ data presented in the report.
Staffing:  The HoS advised a vacancy in Y5 teaching; recruitment was in progress.  He reported the progress of newly recruited staff who were settling in well, and set out school plans for utilising the skills of staff to achieve consistency and retain high-quality teachers.  The governors discussed caretaker cover in liaison with Meden and Mr Gibbon undertook to take the matter forward. The HoS advised progress with much needed staff CPD and advised the topics of the forthcoming INSET day.

Additonal Needs:  The HoS advised that Talk Boost was now implemented and had been very successful, having engaged several children who were now communicating well.  Peace of Mind counselling was also under way, funded with Pupil Premium monies.  The HoS described other services and projects that were also working well for the children.  Referrals had been made to MASH.  Warburtons had come into school to do bread-baking and they offered materials and resources which the school intended to access. The HoS reported police involvement and visits to school.  He further advised intervention to address the needs of one LAC child.

QA:  The HoS highlighted the results of the autumn term monitoring on quality of teaching.  He described measures and intervention taken where required.

Site:  The HoS advised that the playground development was due to be completed after the Easter Holidays.  The governors looked forward to the improvement in facilities for the children.

The governors considered a request for absence from a staff member.

The HoS was thanked for his report.


	11.
	TAG Primary Strategic Update: EHT
The EHT reported that she and Mr C James had visited local primary feeder schools to discuss intentions over academisation.  Their findings were that primary heads were interested in joining the Torch Teaching School if unsure at this stage about academisation.  Mr Harnan was currently formulating an information pack for schools setting out the aspects of converter and sponsored academies.  Mr James and Ms Duffy hoped to set up a ‘northern hub’ of the Torch Teaching School.  They intended to revert to the family heads and ascertain what training would be of interest.

The governors discussed possibilities for further visits and approaches in the area.



	12.
	Academy Finance & Resources: EHT/HoS
Report on:
· Management choices (financial commitment)

· Tender of cleaning contract

The EHT reported that the school had scrutinised the School Services on offer and planned to opt in for:  H&S; ELS; Data; FFT; Swimming; catering; cleaning; the governors resolved to approve the options.

Torch Finance Department was putting staff absence insurance out to tender.

The EHT thanked Mr Gibbon for his work in sourcing a cleaning service for Birklands, Meden and Toot Hill School.   Mr Gibbon reported on his findings and the EHT shared a documented PQQ Process.  The new cleaning contract would effectively commence on 31st August.
The EHT and HoS reported on a budget meeting with Ms Barker (Torch Finance) and reported that the budget would balance and a small contingency fund would result.  The following year also showed a predicted balanced budget but the year after looked less secure going on present conservative estimates.  The EHT reported that no major building works were envisaged and much of the improvements had already been effected and funded.

The governors discussed possible funding and providers of brick pointing works.  The EHT advised that a CIF bid was currently in progress via the TAG estates manager.



	13.
	Dates of future meetings:

Clerk to confirm.



	14
	Confidentiality: (Data Protected items) No data protected items were reported.



Related documentation:

Agenda

IEB members’ Membership List as at Jan 2016 emailed

Previous meeting minutes 

HoS Report to IEB members

Signed …………………………………………..
Date ……………………..

Mr T Gibbon (chair)
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